M Gma il Caitlin Bourgeois <cthompson@baystlouis-ms.gov>

Fwd: Hancock County Tourism-Board Questions

Kyle Lewis <klewis@baystlouis-ms.gov> Mon, Sep 15, 2025 at 9:32 AM
To: Caitlin Bourgeois <cthompson@baystlouis-ms.gov>
Cc: Mike Reso <mreso@baystlouis-ms.gov>, Jordan Bradford <jbradford@baystlouis-ms.gov>

Good morning Caitlin, please include the below questions as part of the agenda for tomorrow's meeting.

Thank you,
Kyle Lewis

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Kyle Lewis <klewis@baystlouis-ms.gov>

Date: Thu, Sep 11, 2025 at 3:21 PM

Subject: Hancock County Tourism-Board Questions

To: tourism@playonthebay.org <tourism@playonthebay.org>
Cc: Jordan Bradford <jbradford@baystlouis-ms.gov>

Good afternoon Bill, although it is unfortunate you are unable to address the council at our upcoming meeting on
September 16, | do appreciate the opportunity for you to address a few questions. Per your request, | have formulated
questions and | am sending the suggested email for the current Director. Please ensure the responses are received prior
to our Council meeting on Tuesday, September 16, 2025.

1. Does the board have records/minutes from the monthly board meetings where the revenue and expense reports
were reviewed dating back from FY 22 to current? If so, please provide those minutes and/or the balance sheets.
2. In speaking with the Director of Cruising the Coast (CTC), Woody Bailey, he informed me Hancock County Tourism
began defaulting on payments for 2022, 2023 and part of 2024. What is the total amount owed to CTC for the

money received from the city of Bay Saint Louis?

3. What was the allocated $20k annually from the city of Bay St. Louis spent on during the default period (2022-
2024)?

4. The Director of Cruising the Coast stated he met with the board prior to the passing of Ms. Myrna Green which was
December of 2024 to inform them of the payment default. When was the board made aware of the payment
default to CTC? What was the board's action on the non-payment? Who was informed of the non-payment? The
city paid Hancock County Tourism on a monthly basis, once the board was made aware of CTC not receiving the
city funds, what was the monthly allocation from the city spent on once notified.

5. Hancock County Tourism hosted Wednesday night in the park and received an in-kind donation of free rent of the
depot grounds from the city council in April of 2025 and thereafter monthly. Were funds raised for these events
through sponsorships and what was the amount of funds raised? How were these funds spent?

6. What is the outstanding debt for Hancock County Tourism? How is the debt being paid?

Thank you for your attention to this matter and | hope you understand that | have an obligation to our taxpayers to inquire
about funds that were not spent for the intended purpose of allocation. | am confident that a simple look into the balance
sheet which reflects annual revenue and expenses could answer many of these questions. | do believe an entity that is
receiving taxpayer dollars should be held accountable in providing financial statements, especially when the funds were
used for unapproved expenditures from the city council.

I look forward to the Board's response on these inquiries.
Kyle Lewis

BSL City Council-Ward 4
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